#### **Greater Maple Valley/Cedar River Area News**

### 1. Greater Maple Valley Unincorporated Area Council new members

As a result of the GMVUAC's Biennial Citizens' Survey conducted online from November 20 to December 15, several area residents came forward seeking to join. Following interviews at the GMVUAC January monthly meeting, five new members were elected to join: LarKen Buchanan, Luke Hansen, Ellie Hooman, Celia Parker, and Paul Schultz. The new members will be sworn in at the GMVUAC February monthly meeting.

# **Proposed Asphalt Facility Move**

The GMVUAC submitted Written Testimony to the King County Council's January 8 Public Hearing supporting the Council's 6-mo Moratorium and calling for a rezone of the Industrial parcel where Lakeside Industries has submitted a permit application to move its Asphalt Facility from the Urban Growth Area (Covington) to the Rural Area between Renton and Maple Valley. Rationale centered on policy conflicts with the King County Comprehensive Plan and a number of environmental issues.

# **Upcoming Community Meetings**

# **Greater Maple Valley Unincorporated Area Council (GMVUAC)**

Monday Feb. 12, 7-9:30 p.m. (one week later than the usual first Monday due to a room scheduling conflict)

Maple Valley Fire Station

SE corner of SE 231st St & SR-169 intersection

Maple Valley, WA